AVON, SOUTH DAKOTA - March 9, 1998

	_					
1	M	4	-	 +1	20	
	VI			 16		-

A special meeting of t	he Avon C	City Counci	l was he	ld on the above da	ate at the Av	on
Public Library at 5:00 P. M.	BLAH	BLAH	etc.			
The Council went into	executive			to discuss le		
by Seconded by	J	etc. e	etc. The	Council came out	of executiv	e
session at	_•					

A brief discussion was held regarding curb and gutter. The City Council decided against proceeding with the ordinance mandating curb and gutter at this time. The Council has been advised to implement a "zoning" ordinance first. The Zoning Ordinance will deal with several city issues including curb and gutter.

As part of the minutes of the City Council Meeting, the Council issues the following statement to residents of the City of Avon:

"The City Council has decided to proceed with implementing a Zoning Ordinance in the near future. It is planned that curb and gutter requirements will be part of the Zoning Ordinance. We, the members of the City Council, are urging all citizens cooperation in the installation of curb and gutter along the ten (10) blocks that are set for construction start during the summer of 1998 (asphalt matting to be in 1999.) It will be much easier and less costly to install curb and gutter at the time your street is improved than after construction, repair, and asphalting is complete."

"Curb and gutter is important in maintaining the integrity and function of the new streets as well as diverting and channeling surface water runoff out of the city, and, keeping the rain water and runoff out of the sanitary sewer."

"If any of you wish to see a map of the streets planned for construction or inquire about estimated cost to install curb and gutter when street construction is planned, please contact finance officer Haenfler at the City office, any City Council member, or the mayor."

Meting adjourned.